
 

 

 

    

NEWSLETTER 

ǿǿǿΦƴŜǿŦƻǊŜǎǘŀŎŀŘŜƳȅΦƻǊƎ 

Issue Number 34: July 2018 

Dear parents and carers 

It has been an amazing term. We were delighted to be rated Good by Ofsted in March. Little did 

we realise just how much our passion and commitment had made an impact on the Lead 

Inspector, who contacted us only last week to ask us to be part of an important project.  

A team of 5 inspectors descended upon us for the whole of Tuesday this week so that they could 

try out their new software in a school setting. We were particularly proud to find out that we had 

been at the top of their list and that they were very keen to find out about our journey towards 

becoming an outstanding school.  

Teachers and students rose to the challenge admirably. Students were commended for their calm and purposeful 

learning. The Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare Programme came out as exceptionally strong, with 

students able to articulate clearly their understanding of important modern issues. Students were fantastic 

ambassadors for the academy; they worked with their teachers to demonstrate their commitment to high quality 

learning. 

Students were also very keen to share with inspectors how their voice had made a real difference. All students now 

have the option of wearing shorts, skorts, skirts or trousers from Skoolkit, thanks to the year 9 campaign. They said 

how they valued their voice being truly heard and being taken seriously. We are currently working with the student 

leadership team to implement the titles of Head Student from September 2018. This title will replace the traditional 

Head Boy and Head Girl titles as we feel that this is more in keeping with real life situations where workplace titles 

are not determined by gender. 

As part of this ófriendlyô inspection, we talked through our future plans. I am pleased to tell you that we have 

secured significant funding from Academies Enterprise Trust to upgrade our network, with interactive screens and 

Chromebooks to make learning even more active and engaging. We are very excited about this important 

development. Also, I am currently working on plans for refurbishing one section of the school so that we can create 

bigger classrooms that are more conducive to active collaboration. 

We had a really uplifting evening on Wednesday this week when we celebrated the many and varied achievements 

across years 7-10. It was great to see the pride and smiles on every face as they came up to collect their award.  

I would also like to commend Libby Fisher who won the Hampshire Slam Poetry competition with her poem entitled 

óI am a dishwasher.ô Her vocal performance of this unique poem impressed the judges who admired her 

confidence, wit and panache. This achievement was part of óLitfestô promoting creativity through reading and writing 

led by English Specialist Ms Martin.  

Year 7 and 8 students visited Southampton University as part of the óLearn with Usô programme to gain insight into 

university life whilst attending a variety of workshops. This work is important to us as it helps students to shape 

ideas about what they might like to do in the future. 

Year 10s completed work experience in a variety of placements. There were a number of very impressive reports 

from local employers commending them on their performance. They also visited local colleges to see the variety of 

courses on offer post 16. 

Year 11 students attended a very successful Prom event; they were a credit to the academy and looked so grown 

up. We look forward to seeing their exam results in August when we will find out how they rose to the challenge of 

the new, more difficult GCSEs.  

Best wishes, Karen Godsall, Principal 
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       Message from Progress Leader 

I have been astounded by the hard work, commitment and enthusiasm of all the students in each year group this 

year.  All of your hard work has been recognised in your end of year reports with many of you achieving your 

target levels and grades.   

I hope that you all have a well deserved rest over the Summer and I look forward to seeing you all ready and 

eager to learn in September. 

The year 11 Prom was a great success.  All of the students looked wonderful in their suits and dresses and were 

a real credit to the academy.  I wish them all the success in the future and say a huge thank you to Mrs Hallett for 

organising the event.  

Miss L Jones, Progress Leader for years 7-11 

Uniform is changing, a reminder. 

Skirts and shorts can only be bought from Skoolkit with the New Forest Academy logo, trousers can be 
bought from any shop as long as they are tailored material, not chinos, denim or lycra!  

If you are unsure  you can leave the tags in and bring them in to be checked on the 2 inset days. 

Also any student without a helmet will have their bike impounded until it can be collected by a parent - 
even if students are pushing their bikes rather than riding them! 
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My work experience at John Pardey Architects. 

While I was at my work experience I really got a 
feeling for how a workplace functions and how to 
meet deadlines while under pressure. I mainly 
worked on 3D modeling on their computers but I also 
got to shadow some architects who were working on 
projects of their own such as, designing a new music 
block for a school and designing a house in London. 
I  also got to sit in on a few meetings; one with a 
Quantity Surveyor, one with a client. In a contract 
meeting they were going over their new contracts 
which gave me an insight in to what a contact is like. 
I really enjoyed my time there and highly recommend 
it to anyone else interested in architecture.         
Oliver Temperley 

óWork experience at Paultons Park was interesting 

because I got to see what was going on in the 

engineering sector of the park. I found that it was 

useful because I got to see the weekly checks, 

annual checks and just small repairs on the ride. I 

enjoyed looking in the workshop to see all the 

different vehicles used and the range of 

tools.ô  Ethan Peckham 

óWork experience at Esso allowed a great insight 

into the people behind the Fawley plant. 

Throughout my time at Exxon I oversaw lots of 

workers who were professional and all very 

competent in their field of work. I developed my 

skills of both teamwork and independence which 

allowed me to complete the tasks they challenged 

me with to a high standard which they expect at 

such a complex facility. I travelled all around the 

Fawley plant over the space of a week, meaning 

that I got to see the vast majority of the different 

sectors of work hence refining what I think I want 

to do in the future.ô  Dylan Hutton 

On the 21st to the 25th of May Year 10 went on Work Experience and everyone in Year 10 managed to get a 

work place to do it. I went to Sainsburys in Blackfield. When I got to my workplace the manager Callum showed us 

around the shop and told us how to do things such as how to put something away such as when it is out of date 

Work experience was useful and good because dur-
ing my time I got to learn about, and observe, all as-
pects of the business .In my opinion the most useful 
part of my work experience was getting to shadow 
the master technician in the workshop as this is 
something I would like to do in the future. I enjoyed 
working with Dave the van driver as he gave me lots 
of information about how to work up to technician in 
Harley Davidson and explained things he was doing 
as he did them so that I could learn about the trade. 
LLoyd OôConnor 

       Work Experience May 2018 
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Mrs H Oldham, Careers Lead 

With experience at CMF Builders I now think I am 
capable of working individually as a carpenter. I 
enjoyed interacting with my brother because he 
taught me a range of different skills you need to do 
whilst being a carpenter. It has helped me gain a 
clearer idea of what it is like to be at work, and I 
learnt a great deal about the job of putting up 
pillars and a ceiling in an outside room. The thing I 
particularly liked about it was doing what I want to 
do when Iôm older. Michael Bartlett 

My work experience at ABP by Ben Smith 

During my time doing my work experience at Associated 

British Ports (ABP) I visited a lot of different workplaces, 

from VTS (the harbourôs air traffic control) to the harbour 

masterôs patrol boats and even the Red Funnel. I used 

be a very shy individual who didnôt say much other than 

the occasional óyes missô  but I feel that getting to my 

work experience (by the Hythe Ferry), coming into work 

everyday and meeting friendly new people really helped 

build my confidence. I now stutter a lot less when talking 

to adults and Iôm not afraid to go up and talk to people. 

Also work experience at ABP was fun, you weren't sat at 

a desk all day making tea and coffee for the temporary 

boss or not being able to touch any equipment because 

it was deemed too dangerous.  For three days in a row I 

got to drive three different boats of various sizes. I 

thoroughly enjoyed my time at ABP and I feel like I would 

consider it as a future career. 

During my time at Paultons Park, I enjoyed 
working with the entertainments team and seeing 
what they are responsible for at the park. Being 
able to see the team leaders having to do their 
daily operations was interesting as I have never 
seen a theme park in this aspect. Being there also 
helped me see how useful teamwork is in a work 
environment as well as organisation, therefore I 
will be using these attributes continuously whilst 
Iôm at school and any future jobs I acquire.               
Tyga Bartlett 

Work Experience Employers comments 

 

We had very good feedback from the employers for all of the students on placement. Some of the 
comments made were: 
 

óI wanted to share with you how happy we were to have one of your students spend time with us 
yesterday whilst on site here at the refinery. The young man ...was a credit to the school. His level of 
engagement and interest in engineering made him an absolute pleasure to talk withô 
 

óShe showed a very positive attitude in seeing customers and was patient and respectful of her peers, 
also hard working and professionalô 
 

óHe was probably the best work experience placement student they have ever had in their departmentô 
 

óShe was a credit to her school and family; polite, courteous and always smiling with customers and 
volunteers. She took an interest and was able to work using her own initiative and was happy to do all 
she was askedô 

When I went to my work experience at Age 

Concern I learned how to be confident around 

other adults. When I got there they welcomed me 

like I was a person they knew and that made me 

feel good. What I liked the most about the work I 

was doing  was steaming the clothes, putting the 

clothes in order and asking people ñhow can I help 

you?ò. I felt really confident with it. I learnt that itôs 

always important to ask questions.             Tatyana 

Gorases 



 

 

 ǿǿǿΦƴŜǿŦƻǊŜǎǘŀŎŀŘŜƳȅΦƻǊƎ 

 

 
 
 

                  Year 7 Learn with US 

Mrs H Oldham, Careers Lead 

A group of year 7 gifted and talented students visited the University of Southampton in June as part of 
the Learn with US programme. This was an introduction to what a university is, what and where you can 
study and what can be found on a university campus. Only one student had ever been to a university 
before. After the visit some students commented: 
 

óIt was really good; the university was much bigger that I thought it would be. It has made me think about 
going to university now.ô  Yaz Whistance 
 

óI really enjoyed the tour of the university as there were shops and places to be quiet. It has made me 
consider going to university.ô  Callum Simmonds 
 

óI liked the games as it helped us to learn about the university in a fun way. I didnôt expect it to be so big 
and to have so many students.ô  Bethany Hague 
 

óThe visit has encouraged me to go to university. There is a lot of self-study and some lectures; it is 
different to school.ô   Marcus Langelier 
 

óIt was interesting to hear and see the different activities you can do if you are a student.  I would now 
consider going to university.ô  Fern Peckham 
 


